





Working Together For Succes.









www.westraintonprimary.durham.sch.uk

Tuesday 23rd June 2020

Dear parents and carers,

It feels very odd to be communicating our class arrangement for September in this way without being able to talk to you or the children in person about it.

I felt it only fair that the children all found out in the same way and at the same time so neither the group at home or in school are gaining information without the other.

Next year's class structure is as follows:

Reception	Mrs McVicar/Mrs Struthers	21 pupils
Year 1	Mrs Maddox	24 pupils
Year 2	Mrs Newham	17 pupils
Year 3	Mrs Firth	17 pupils
Year 4	Miss Kelly	20 pupils
Year 5/6	Mr McDonough	26 pupils

We have been able to arrange our classes next year so that there are no split year groups with only Y5/6, which are both very small cohorts, enjoying the challenge of upper Key Stage 2 in a class together.

Whilst there is still uncertainty around us as we close this academic year, the government and ourselves are hopeful that September will be back to normal in schools in terms of full classes.

The children will all still be receiving an end of year report for this current year in the week beginning July 13th. Those not in school will be posted out. We regret that we cannot offer face-to-face meetings with teachers but if you do wish to speak to staff about the report or any other query please ring school to arrange a phone appointment.

We will, of course, keep in touch with you should information change over the summer.

Many thanks for your continued support,

Alison McDonough

Mrs Alison McDonough BA BSc (Hons) Headteacher

Mrs Susan Firth BA (Hons) Deputy Headteacher